STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING

A239 Murphy Hall

Thursday, October 4, 2012

Attendees Present:

Graduates:
Meg Babakhanian (Chair), Alison Winje, Randy Mai, MaryTheresa Pendergast.
Undergraduates: 
Darren Ramalho, Jas Kirt, John Joanino, Mallory Valenzuela 

Faculty:


Ex-Officio:

Sonia Luna, Academic Planning and Budget 



Rebecca Lee-Garcia, Academic Planning and Budget

Administration:
Christine Wilson, Director, GSRC

Kathleen Copenhaver, Associate Registrar
Nancy Greenstein, Director, Police Communication Services Bureau

SFAC Advisor:
Marilyn Alkin, Special Assistant, Student Affairs

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 4:10 p.m.

Handouts
· The meeting agenda for 10/04/2012

· The meeting minutes from 6/8/2012

· The SFAC Calendar for Fall Quarter 2012

· The letter detailing SFAC’s new unit review process

· Unit Review Questionnaire

· Qualification for Student Services Fee Funding

· Categorical Definitions for Funding Eligibility

· Bi-annual Unit Review Process Diagram

· The SFAC Funding Request Application

Review of the Minutes:

· A motion was made by John Joanino and seconded by Kathleen Copenhaver to approve the agenda. This vote was unanimous.

· A motion was made by John Joanino and seconded by Christine Wilson to approve the 6/8/2012 minutes as amended. Of the four members eligible to vote, the motion passed with three votes in favor and one abstaining.
Committee Appointments Discussion:

· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian reviewed the responsibilities of the Unit Review Process sub-committee. She included that last year the subcommittee decided to split the review of the units into two halves, conducting unit reviews in winter quarter each year, with each unit being reviewed bi-annually.
· Sonia Luna reminded the committee that last year they did not conduct a unit review, but approved approximately $1,800,000 in temporary funding requests, and that the permanent budget is approximately $35,000,000.

· John Joanino asked how separate the Unit Review Committee would be from the project design team for the Web based platform. Chairperson Meg Babakhanian answered that this sub-committee would just be in charge of the design, and the entire SFAC would be working on the unit review. 

· Sonia Luna reminded the committee that they would be making a recommendation in a letter to the chancellor to spend $25,000 on the first stage of moving to a Web based platform, in addition to a smaller amount dedicated to ongoing maintenance of the system. Chairperson Meg Babakhanian informed new members that for the entire package from start to finish, the cost had been estimated near $100,000 last year. 

· John Joanino stated that last year the committee had decided to move forward with the Web based platform, but had not yet sent a letter to the Chancellor. Chairperson Meg Babakhanian stated this letter would be the first priority of the Unit Review Process sub-committee, in addition to defining the advantages and disadvantages of a Web based platform in general.

· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian reviewed the responsibilities of the compensation policy sub-committee, which she explained was worked on quite a bit last year and only a letter to the Chancellor really remains to be completed.

· Sonia Luna explained that the process the PRG sub-committee would go through is as follows: There is a meeting with the Assistant Vice Chancellor for Facilities, where the AVC reviews what the money is used for and process. Then they receive a package of all the funding requests from this group. At the second meeting, the committee goes through each of these requests and determines which will be funded based on availability of funds. 

· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian told the committee that over the summer she met with Mitra Ashtari, the director of the Office Technology Center, regarding having an SFAC Dropbox for sharing information. Mitra’s opinion was that Dropbox is not as secure as hosting information on the UCLA servers in a shared folder on the network. Chairperson Meg Babakhanian asked Mitra to create a username and password for each SFAC member so that they can access this shared information remotely and securely. 

· In addition to this on-line sharing, Chairperson Meg Babakhanian asked that the committee discuss the benefits and costs of purchasing either laptops or ipads for committee members to move the SFAC towards being completely digital.

· Sonia Luna reminded the committee that when they make their decision, they will need to make a recommendation to the Chancellor to make an expenditure that the committee would need to approve.
· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian told the committee she had been working with Florence Lei to make the Web site more interactive, and that this sub-committee would be in charge of keeping the content updated. Darren Ramalho expressed interest in this position.
· Sonia Luna and Rebecca Lee-Garcia are happy to assist when needed with the cost/benefit analysis of purchasing digital equipment for SFAC members.
· The Unit Review Process sub-committee will be comprised of Randy Mai, Jas Kirt, Christine Wilson, John Joanino, Alison Winje and Mallory Valenzuela. Alison Winje will be the Chairperson of this sub-committee.
· The Compensation Policy sub-committee will be comprised of Randy Mai and John Joanino. 
· The PRG sub-committee will be comprised of Darren Ramalho and MaryTheresa Pendergast.
· The Technology sub-committee will be comprised of Alison Winje, Randy Mai, Jas Kirt, and Kathleen Copenhaver.
· The Web Site Update sub-committee will be comprised of Darren Ramalho and MaryTheresa Pendergast, in addition to managing SFAC’s public relations and social media presence.
Vice Chairperson Nominations Discussion:
· Eligible for this position are Alison Winje, Randy Mai, Jas Kirt, and Darren Ramalho.
· John Joanino nominated Randy Mai for Vice Chairperson. Chairperson Meg Babakhanian seconded the nomination.
· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian reminded the committee that the Vice Chairperson’s responsibilities include running SFAC meetings in the Chairperson’s absence, serving as a liaison to the Student Health Advisory Committee (SHAC), attending the Council on Student Fees meeting (not mandatory), and attending meetings with any of the Vice Chancellors with the Chairperson. 
· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian nominated Alison Winje for Vice Chairperson. John Joanino seconded the nomination.
· John Joanino nominated Jas Kirt for Vice Chairperson. MaryTheresa Pendergast seconded the nomination.
· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian nominated Darren Ramalho. John Joanino seconded the nomination. 
CSF Meeting Discussion:
· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian informed the committee that the UCLA SFAC will be hosting the CSF this winter quarter. The CSF meets once per quarter to discuss UCOP and Regents letters, and update one another on happenings on a campus level to better all the SFACs. 
· John Joanino added that CSF also focuses on standing policies and troubleshooting problems that all the campuses share. For example, the UCOP tax on student referenda and how to keep it consistent among the campuses. The main goal being to bring consistency to how SFACs are run and how fees are being used amongst all the UCs. 
· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian asked who was interested in the CSF meeting on October 13th and 14th. John Joanino request that he be able to attend this meeting because he had attended the CSF retreat this summer. 
· Darren Ramalho recommended that John Joanino attend the CSF meeting in Berkeley. Chairperson Meg Babakhanian seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
Parking Permits Announcement:
· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian announced that SFAC has parking permits available for the Chairperson and Vice Chairperson of each of the units covered under SFAC’s compensation policy.
Fees Discussion:

· Christine Wilson stated that under new policy AB970, the UC Regents are required to notify the public of a fee increase at least 90 days before it is passed, and that there is a 30 day waiting period once it is passed before it can be implemented. 
· Sonia Luna announced that Rebecca Lee-Garcia is creating a five-year forecast of what funds for SFAC would look like under various scenarios, included merit increases, cost escalations, etc.

Technology Discussion:
· The committee as a whole discussed at length the costs and benefits associated with taking the SFAC to a digital platform, and purchasing accompanying equipment for either several members or the entire committee. 
USAC Discussion:
· Mallory Valenzuela informed the committee that USAC requires undergraduate SFAC committee members to sit in the president’s office one hour a week to speak with students about SFAC. 
· The committee discussed what information they were allowed to share at USAC office hours, and that sharing only information on the Web site seemed appropriate.
Unit Review Process Update:
· Mallory Valenzuela presented the letter that will be sent out to all the units regarding the bi-annual review process. The committee reviewed and edited the letter and its attachments. The modified letter and attachments will be voted on at the next meeting.
Motion was made by John Joanino and seconded by Darren Ramalho to adjourn the meeting.  This vote was unanimous. 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:50pm. 
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